
PROJECT MANAGERS UPDATE - MAY 2011 
 
Thank you to the community members that participated in the telephone survey. 514 
randomly selected local residents from Grafton and South Grafton and bridge users 
from the wider Clarence Valley provided valuable community input into this survey.  
 
The survey was conducted between 14 and 21 March 2011 and asked residents 
about issues concerning the additional crossing of the Clarence River at Grafton. The 
survey results are now available in the Telephone survey of Clarence Valley 
residents report, May 2011 on the project documents page of this website.   
 
An online business survey was also conducted between 14 April and 3 May 2011. 
The results of the business survey will be made available in a report in the near 
future. A special thanks goes to the Grafton Chamber of Commerce who assisted by 
distributing the survey through their database of local businesses.  
 
The surveys form part of a wider and ongoing community consultation process and 
will help gauge the broader views of residents and businesses regarding an 
additional crossing of the Clarence River.  
 
You may have also noticed that the project website has undertaken an update. The 
new website is intended to provide a fresh look with improved navigation making it 
easier to find the information you need. The RTA welcomes feedback on the website 
changes, email Project_Customer_Services@rta.nsw.gov.au 
 
If you require any further information or have any questions or comments, please do 
not hesitate to contact us by phone, email or letter. 

 

Chris Clark, Project Manager 

Phone 1800 633 332 (toll free) Email: graftonbridge@rta.nsw.gov.au 

 
 


